
            

 
 

NOTICE OF 

PUBLIC HEARING 
  

Notice is hereby given that the Public Hearing will be held as follows: 
 

 PUBLIC HEARING:  New Pacific School-Yuba City Petition 
      
   Date: Wednesday, October 12, 2022 
 
   Time: 5:30 p.m. – or shortly thereafter 
  
   Place: Sutter County Superintendent of Schools Office 
    N/S Board Room 
    970 Klamath Lane 
    Yuba City, CA  95993 

    
Pursuant to California Education Code Section 47605, a public hearing will be held by the Sutter 
County Board of Education to receive public testimony and input from the community regarding 
New Pacific School-Yuba City’s charter petition.  The petition was received on appeal of the Yuba 
City Unified School District’s denial of the charter petition on August 23, 2022. 
 

Education Code Section 47605(b) states: “No later than 60 days after receiving a 
petition, in accordance with subdivision (a), the governing board of the school district 
shall hold a public hearing on the provisions of the charter, at which time the governing 
board of the school district shall consider the level of support for the petition by teachers 
employed by the school district, other employees of the school district, and parents.  

 
Pursuant to Education Code Section 47605(b) and Title 5 CCR Section 11967(d), the governing 
board must make a determination whether to grant or deny the charter petition within 90 days 
of its receipt of the petition, provided, however, that the date may be extended by an additional 
30 days if both parties agree to the extension.  The Sutter County Superintendent of Schools 
received the New Pacific School-Yuba City petition on September 21, 2022. 
 
 
Posted on October 5, 2022 

Tom Reusser, Superintendent 

970 Klamath Lane 

Yuba City, CA  95993 

 Phone (530) 822-2900 

 Fax (530) 671-3422 

 

 
 
 


